
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

Please support our Business Members 
Aria Printing & Shipping, Ken Aria 
Atnip Company Interior Design, Jerry Atnip 
Berge-Pappas-Smith Chapel of the Angels, Dan Kevin, 
Ian & Sam Smith  
Coldwell Banker, Elaine Arnt 
Coldwell Banker, Lisa Blaylock 
Collective Discovery, Lisa Stambaugh 
Harald Westendorf, Attorney at Law 
Jan's Art Studios, Janice Schafir 
Keller Williams Realty, Pat Cote 
Mission Coffee Roasting Company, Gael Stewart  
Mission Veterinary Center-Robert Tisdale 
Mission's Mane Attraction Hair Design, Joe & 
Fernanda Cambra 
Tavares Realty, Jim & Valerie Tavares 
What's Happening's Tri-City Voice Newspaper, 
William & Sharon Marshak 
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Mailing Address, PO Box 3073 Fremont, CA 94539-0307           
Website, www.olivehydeartguild.org 
Olive Hyde Art Gallery, 123 Washington Blvd, Fremont, CA 94539 
Gallery Curator – Sana Chiang, olivehydecurator@fremont.gov 510.791.4357 
Recreation Supervisor – Gloria Kim, gkim@fremont.gov 510.791.4324 
Recreation Superintendent – Irene Jordahl, ijordahl@fremont.gov 510.494.4322 
Hours – Thursday to Sunday, 12-5PM (during exhibitions) Gallery Phone 510.791.4357 

 

Exhibit Calendar 2022 
Hidden Treasures, Local Talent 
Virtual Exhibit: Thursday, April 14 – Saturday, June 25 
In-Person Exhibit: Thursday, April 21 – Saturday, June 25 
Opening Reception: Friday, May 6, 2022 (7-9pm), includes 
Scholarship exhibit and announcements 
 
Annual Textile Exhibit 
Virtual Exhibit: Thursday, July 7 – Saturday, September 17 
In-Person Exhibit: Thursday, July 14 – Saturday, September 17 
Opening Reception: Friday, July 22, 2022 (7-9pm) 
 
Holiday for the Arts Show and Sale 
Exhibition Dates: October 21-23, 2022 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Programs 
 

Let us welcome our newest  
Business Member 

 
 
 

HARALD WESTENDORF 
Attorney at Law 

 
43430 Mission Boulevard, Suite 210 

Fremont, CA 94539 
510.792.3750 

 
harald@hwestlaw.com 

 

Join Maria Luna for a flower-arranging demonstration in the 

Mission Room at the Olive Hyde Art Center at 10 AM on April 28. 

Maria will cover basic flower-arranging principles and show using 

your creativity to make arrangements using containers you may 

have around the house and flowers from your garden or farmer’s 

market. 

Maria’s father used to make floral arches for their church and so 

when at 16 she saw a help wanted sign in a florist’s window, she 

applied.  Maria found she loved making arrangements and had a 

real talent.  After a bit, she went to work making arrangements for 

Fremont Flowers.  Over the 42 years she worked for them, she 

became the flower-buyer and even added a wholesale department 

to the flower shop and started teaching classes for City of Fremont 

and to brides on how to do their own wedding flowers. 

This event is a demonstration and not a workshop, so there is no 

need to bring anything with you except perhaps something for 

taking notes. Attendance is limited to 30 so sign up soon.  Masks 

are strongly encouraged. Register at https://olivehydeartguild.org/  

and then go to Programs  

 

mailto:olivehydecurator@fremont.gov
https://olivehydeartguild.org/


 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

With Thanks and 
Appreciation 

 
In remembrance of his 
Aunt, Janice Schafir, 
Tom Little has made a 
special donation to 
OHAG in her honor. 
In Jan's obituary, and 
as intended by her 
children Michael J. 
Schafir, Alex Schafir, 
Karoline Schafir Brock, 
Paulette Schafir, 
remembrance 
donations will go to 
Olive Hyde Art Guild 
Scholarship Fund.  To 
date $400 has been 
received in memory 
of Jan. 
 

 
 
 
 

Project Mini Art 
If you are interested in 
participating, send an 
email with your name, 
phone, email, medium 
and any questions to 
deniseoyamamiller@c
omcast.com by the 
end of April. 

My OHAG Job: Board Secretary 
I have been a member of the OHAG for a few years, however in my brief stint as the 
Board Secretary (2021-2022) I have received the opportunity to deepen my 
understanding of the scope and nature of the activities of the Art Guild. The work of the 
secretary is an essential component of record keeping and note taking. I have taken 
meeting minutes for each of the board's monthly meetings in the past year. The meeting 
minutes continue to serve the board and offer a very useful summary of the events of 
the month. The minutes also serve as a valuable planning tool. I appreciate this 
opportunity to be a part of the OHAG board and look forward to contributing in 
the future.  
 
- Radhika Sharma 
 

 

 

For more information please 
visit 

 
OliveHydeArtGuild.org 

 
or email 

 
 ArtistContact@OliveHydeArtGuild.org 

 
Entry Deadline 

July 7, 2022 

Guild member Robyn Leimer has been juried into many local exhibits: 
 
Canyonlands painting was accepted into the Greater Bay Area Open juried show that is at the Los Gatos 
NUMU. 

 
Winter’s Retreat Painting was juried into the TAL Expressions! Exhibit that opens on March 26 –May 28, 
2022 at the Grand Theatre in Tracy. 

 
Late Afternoon Shadows was accepted into the 61st SAL’s juried exhibit at the Haggin Museum. Opens 
April 7-May 15, 2022. 

 
She also has 4 paintings that were juried into The Ironstone Winery’s Spring Obsession exhibit in Murphys, 
The exhibit is open until June 12, 2022. Also her Canna Lilies painting received a Juror’s Merit Award. 

 
She will also be having some of her work on the PAL wall at the Firehouse Arts Center in Pleasanton on 
April 16 thru May 28, 2022 

  

 

 

 

mailto:deniseoyamamiller@comcast.com
mailto:deniseoyamamiller@comcast.com
http://www.olivehydeartguild.org/
mailto:ArtistContact@OliveHydeArtGuild.org


  
      President’s Message  
 

 

 

What a pleasure it is to share positive updates on the business of Olive 

Hyde Art Guild!  Nominating Committee, Scholarships, Budget proposal for 

2022-2023, Programs, Hidden Treasures Local Talent, OHAG donations, 

Membership Renewal, Olive Hyde Courtyard Spruce Up - all are 

progressing well as we near the end of the OHAG fiscal year, June 30. 

Manveen Kalyanpur, Lorrie Wong, and Jeanne Delp are the Nominating 

Committee!  Considering what a difficult job it can be, they have made 

exciting strides in bringing some new faces to the OHAG board!  You’ll find 

out when your Voting Ballot with the 2022-2023 slate of Board Officers & 

Chairs arrives by mail early in May.   

Also included with the ballot will be membership renewal business.   This 

information, coming to you from Membership Chair Lorrie Wong, should 

not stay in an unattended pile on your desk!   Please act ASAP to get your 

ballot in and renew your membership.  That will put a smile on Lorrie’s 

face.    

Ways & Means Kate Mills and Joan Bobrink have been methodically 

connecting with their numerous Holiday Show Chairs, setting in motion 

early preparations for the event on October 21, 22, 23!   Not to miss a 

beat, Artist Chair Roberta Moody has her “Call” for new and returning 

artists out there too.  A successful event depends on new and returning 

artists, with a variety of quality art and goods for attendees to view and 

purchase.  Please send any referrals for new artists to Roberta. 

The upcoming May 6th Friday Night Reception for the HTLT Exhibit will 

include the Guild’s Scholarship Awards presentation by Dina Rubiolo, Art 

Gallery Director at Ohlone College and OHAG’s Scholarship Chair, and Co-

Chair Lynne Sparling.  There will be an exhibit of the awarded and runner-

up artworks inside the Mission Building.  Come meet and congratulate 

these talented high school and college art students! 

There’s lot more but will save for the May newsletter.  I cannot close 

without sincerely thanking all the dedicated Guild members serving in so 

many ways with their time, skills and good cheer, in board positions, as 

officers, chairs, and volunteers.  Well, we are all volunteers!!!  

Hope to see you in the Mission Room on Thursday, April 28 at 10am for 

Maria Luna’s fabulous creative flower arranging Program!   

My thanks and best to all of you,       Judy Anglin, President 

 

 

OHAG Treasurer’s Report  
 
BANK BALANCE 3/1/2022  $           45,726.61  

INCOME   

EXPENSES  1,167.26  

BANK BALANCE  3/01/22 44,559.35  

LESS UNCLEARED CHECKS                     -400.00    

BANK Balance 3/31/22 44,159.35 

CD + INTEREST  10,531.02  

PAYPAL ACCOUNT                       394.97    

TOTAL ASSETS 02/28/22 $55,085.34  
 
Board Highlights 1. Budget for 2022-2023 was proposed 
and reviewed. Much like last years except 2000$ added for 
exhibitions. 
2. Two pieces were sold from May Shieh's Show 
3. Hidden Treasures Local Talent - 18 artists are 
participating. Virtual exhibit opens on Apr 14th and 
opening reception on May 6th 
4. All scholarship applications were from American High. 
Deadline has been extended. A big barrier for the 
scholarship is the letter for recommendation. Board 
approved eliminating the letter of recommendation and 
just going with the artwork which speaks for itself. 
5. Nominating Committee has filled positions for 
Secretary, Publicity, Hospitality Co-Chair, Business 
Membership and Newsletter. Programs Co-Chairs still 
under discussion. 
6. Basket weaving Program was a success. Next up is a 
flower arranging demonstration with yard or farmer's 
market flowers. 
7. Ways and Means busy preparing for the Gala and 
Holiday Show.  
8. Volunteers at last reception were super helpful. Due to 
recent vandalism, some supplies had to be replenished 
9. Renewal envelopes and ballots will be mailed late April 
10. 3 stain options approved by the city for courtyard 
trellis and bench paint 
11. 500$ approved for buying a wireless microphone 
system 
12. OHAG member Robyn Leimer will serve on review 
panel for the 2022 Student Art Contest 
13. 400$ was received from donations in memory of 
member Jan Schafir who recently passed away 
14. Annual Luncheon will be at Mission Coffee on Jun 22nd 
15. Judy completed the application for a grant from the 
Fremont Bank Foundation 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Read the newsletter online at http://www.olivehydeartguild.org/news.html  

Send an email to newsletter@olivehydeartguild.org to join OHAGNEWS email list   

Newsletter articles, information and submissions can also be sent to karend@cyberelite.com 

  
 

 

PO Box 3073  
Fremont, CA 94539-0307           

SPONSORS FOR OLIVE HYDE ART GUILD 
2021-2022 COMMUNITY VISUAL ARTS 

PROGRAMS 
Fremont Bank Foundation 

The Anderson Family Foundation 
Mahuron Family Fund 

Kalyanpur Family Giving Fund 
Tri-City Voice Newspaper 

East Bay Community Energy 

 
 

2022 OHLONE COLLEGE ANNUAL 

JURIED STUDENT ART EXHIBITION  

The Louie-Meager Art Gallery is proud to announce the opening of 

the Ohlone College Student Art Awards Exhibition. 

www.ohlone.edu/artgallery 

     The gallery is located in the Smith Center for Performing Arts 

on the Fremont campus and is free and open to the public M/W 

10-2 pm, and T/TH 9-4pm through May 13th. Vaccinations are 

required at all Ohlone College events.  

     Dr. KC Rosenberg and Modesto Covarrubias, art collaborators 

on RococoProjects.com and professors at the California College of 

Art, juried the exhibition and selected artwork to receive special 

recognition and cash awards sponsored by the Olive Hyde Art 

Guild. 

     The guild has also selected one artwork to receive a cash award 

for the first ever Olive Hyde Art Guild, Member’s Choice award.  

 

All are welcome to visit the gallery through May 13th or attend the 

awards presentation and artists reception on Thursday, April 28 

from 4:30-5:30 pm.  

 

 

2022 OLIVE HYDE ART GUILD SCHOLARSHIPS 
 
The Olive Hyde Art Guild scholarships exhibition and awards 
presentation will be held at the Olive Hyde Art Gallery, 
Mission Room on Friday May 6th from 7-9 pm in conjunction 
with the Hidden Treasures exhibition.  
 
The scholarships are offered to Fremont area High School 
students and Ohlone College Students for the pursuit of visual 
art in higher education.   
 
The jurors are Elina Choi, Gabriel Restrepo, and Hoai-My Tran. 
Each is an artist and educator who teaches at the CalColor 
Academy. 

 

http://www.olivehydeartguild.org/news.html
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